UA/UO Joint Implementation Team Memo
November 3, 2014

Dear colleagues,

This fall we are working on the development of two significant policies, one that defines instructional NTTF professional responsibilities (more informally known as “workload” policies) and another that defines NTTF review and promotion policy.  We will be working on similar TTF policies starting this winter.

As you know, the CBA entails a process that was designed to encourage broad faculty involvement in policy development to exemplify the University's vision of shared governance. 

Attached is your dean’s and department head’s input, which is meant to incorporate CBA requirements, as well as Provost/Academic Affairs guidelines.

In response to repeated requests from across campus last year to improve the process of policy development, this input comes in the form of draft templates or policy drafts which faculty may accept, alter or reject.  Providing input in this way is intended to encourage faculty engagement in the development of the policies by making the task more accessible and manageable.

Faculty development of the policies is very important. Because this process represents a change in how we do things, some units experienced natural growing pains last year in moving from old practices to the new process. To help make the development of this policy run smoothly, we offer the following guidance drawn from best practices across campus.

First, it is important that the unit head invite and encourage all faculty to participate in the development of the policies.  In units where this has worked best, unit heads have sent a clear signal that faculty engagement in policy development is desired.  Second, the faculty in the unit should have a clear sense of what "faculty developed" means.  They should devise a process to solicit participation and input from all faculty, and a process for faculty to write the policies.  "Faculty developed" should not mean merely commenting on existing policies or the initial input — this is an opportunity for all faculty to deliberate seriously on these matters.  Some units have accomplished the task by deploying an established committee, some have created ad hoc committees for policy development, and some have worked as a committee of the whole.  Finally, faculty should be clear about how they will certify that the final policy to be submitted to the unit head is truly "faculty developed." Some units have a vote, some put out a final call for feedback after the initial development process with a deadline, and in others, faculty have delegated the authority to approve to a smaller committee.
The faculty are to provide these two policies to their deans, vice president, or designees, via their department heads, by December 15, 2014.

The dean, vice president, or designee will document and discuss with the unit any revisions he or she makes to the policy before submitting his or her recommended policy to the provost or designee. The provost or designee has final authority to establish policies for units.  If the provost or designee materially alters the faculty-recommended policy, he or she will provide a written explanation for the change(s) to the faculty in the unit.
Please get in touch if you have questions.
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